
Email regarding: Virtual Learning Preparation for Teachers 
Date:  January 6, 2022 
To:  All Unit I Employees 
 
 
Dear Teachers, 
 
Please let us begin by wishing you a happy and healthy new year. 
 
As you know, we are committed to teaching students in person throughout the 2021-2022 school 
year.  However, as the number of COVID-positive cases continue to climb in the region, we may see 
classrooms, grade levels, teams, and perhaps even schools needing to move from in-person to virtual 
learning for set periods of time in the upcoming weeks. While virtual learning is not our desired 
intention for students, in an effort to be responsible to our students, parents, and community 
stakeholders, we must all be ready for virtual teaching should it be needed.  
 
The decision for any one group of students to move to virtual learning will be made in concert with the 
Anne Arundel County Department of Health. Please take time to read the directions below that outline 
what we need to do now to prepare for the possibility of virtual learning for groups of students. 
 
Technology Preparation for Virtual Learning 
If we need to move student groups into a fully synchronous virtual learning environment, Brightspace 
and Google Meet will be the tools we use.  Basically and simply put, Brightspace will be where you, our 
teachers, place all learning materials, activities, assignments, and resources. Google Meet will be the 
platform you will use to actively teach our students synchronously. Please visit the 
www.aacps.org/Fall2021Educator webpage to see all linked resources to support educators to ready 
your Brightspace courses and learn how to use Google Meet.  Remember, we have some students and 
teachers who are new to us this year and do not yet have the virtual learning knowledge or experiences 
that most of us have from the 2020-2021 school year. 
 
The following items are among the resources located on this useful Fall 2021 Educator webpage: 

- Our Why behind using Brightspace as our Learning Management System 
- Example Brightspace courses (classrooms) at the elementary, middle, and high school level 
- How-to’s of Brightspace – building your courses (classrooms) 
- Brightspace Tips and Office Hours 
- How to use Google Meet to conduct live synchronous teaching with students 

 
Virtual Learning Schedules 
If we move an entire school to virtual learning, we will adjust the school schedules to include a morning 
and afternoon break for students and teachers at all levels; breaks will be noted on the schedules.  Also, 
please note that schools will maintain their current start and end times for the school day while engaged 
in virtual learning. The virtual schedules will be posted on our Fall2021 webpages by Friday, January 7, 
2022. 
 
Summary 
With grace, patience, and flexibility, each of us must ready ourselves for the possibility of needing to 
move to virtual teaching in the near future. Time is of the essence to prepare.  Please work with your 
colleagues to ensure you are able to use your Brightspace course and Google Meet to support student 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.aacps.org%2FFall2021Educator&data=04%7C01%7CMMMCMAHON%40AACPS.org%7Ced72e04d2ec94dc4ab7508d9d165fd6a%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0%7C0%7C637771058233230384%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Ynfr9TOLYZK8B1Ed6iXgQ95Rw%2B0J8mYBs5vj%2FpRFnGI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.aacps.org%2FFall2021Educator&data=04%7C01%7CMMMCMAHON%40AACPS.org%7Ced72e04d2ec94dc4ab7508d9d165fd6a%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0%7C0%7C637771058233230384%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Ynfr9TOLYZK8B1Ed6iXgQ95Rw%2B0J8mYBs5vj%2FpRFnGI%3D&reserved=0


success in a virtual learning environment.  I encourage you to attend Brightspace Office Hours if you 
need personalized Brightspace support.  If you would like to have Brightspace group PD support, please 
ask your Principal to reach out to the Office of Instructional Technology (410-222-1693) to schedule an 
OIT professional to provide in-school support.   
 
We do ask that you address this request with urgency, however, we do want to approach this task with 
grace and patience, understanding that some of you are still acclimating to using Brightspace.  Together 
we will move forward to meet the needs of our students.  
 
Gratefully, 
 

Maureen  &  Monique 
 
Maureen McMahon and Monique Jackson 
AACPS Deputy Superintendents 
Website: www.aacps.org 
Phone: 410-222-5304 
 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fdocument%2Fd%2F1y7-49guY3tD0xj675PvkF-p3Fo2hKkq7ubBhF0fIX1k%2Fedit&data=04%7C01%7CMMMCMAHON%40AACPS.org%7Ced72e04d2ec94dc4ab7508d9d165fd6a%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0%7C0%7C637771058233240331%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=tBpU6Qtb5Do%2Fi9JpMnOwGgmJcs5A59689o%2BSZu4Lo4w%3D&reserved=0
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